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January 30, 2002





TO:                 BOARD OF DIRECTORS





FROM:           JOHN B. CATOE, JR, PRESIDENT





SUBJECT:      AMENDMENT OF BYLAWS TO REPLACE A MEMBER


                        DESIGNATED BY THE PRIVATE SECTOR ADVISORY GROUP


                        WITH MEMBER-AT-LARGE AND APPOINT SUPERVISOR ZEV


                        YAROSLAVSKY AS THE MEMBER-AT-LARGE AND 


                        SAMANTHA BRICKER AS HIS ALTERNATE.





RECOMMENDATIONS:





Instruct Legal Counsel to amend the Bylaws of the Fuel Cell Buyers Consortium to replace a member designated by the private sector advisory group with member-at-large and appoint Supervisor Zev Yaroslavsky as the member-at-large and Ms. Samantha Bricker as his alternate.





BACKGROUND:





Since the inception of the FCBC, the member designated by the Private Sector Advisory Group position has never been filed.  None of the private research and development organizations have expressed their interest in taking this position.  It is  beneficial to the FCBC to activate the position and appoint an additional member to assist the organization in the policy and decision-making.  Supervisor Yaroslavsky has been actively involved with the major transportation issues in Los Angeles County and has expressed his interest in joining the FCBC Board of Directors to assist the FCBC in achieving its goals and objectives.  Ms. Samantha Bricker is Supervisor Yaroslavsky’s transportation deputy and has several years of experience in major transportation policy issues; she is well qualified as an alternate for Supervisor Yaroslavsky.  








Prepared by:   Eck Chaiboonma
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